
Commission Minutes April 1, 2024 

The Board of Washington County Commission met in regular session on Monday, 
April 1, in the commission room at the Washington County Courthouse. Members 
present were Scott Zabokrtsky, 1st District Commissioner, David Willbrant, 2nd District 
Commissioner, and Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District Commissioner, Diana L Svanda 
County Clerk to record minutes. 

Raleigh called the meeting to order at 8:15 AM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Consent Agenda:  
Bills & Payroll Totaling $368,085.79 
Change order 2023 54-56 
Hanover Chamber request will receive $600.00. 
Reimbursement for PPP 
Scott Zabokrtsky made the motion to approve the consent agenda, David Willbrant 
seconded the motion, all in favor, motion carried. 

Randy Hubbard, Emergency Management Director reported that the County truck now 
has light bars on it and will soon have decals. The Weather Watcher meeting will be 
April 3 at the Washington Fire House. 

Jimmy Workman, Eric Helms, Road & Bridge, Jimmy gave the Commissioners 
information from there meeting on March 26 some of the information was about the 
roads in Washington County and there will be a Grant for the Greenleaf Road to put 
lines and signs on the road. At 9:00 AM bids were opened there were two bids White 
Bison and Willbrant Construction after discussion, Jimmy will take the bids and review 
then bring next Monday to make a recommendation.  

Ranai Meier Communication Director and Justin Cordry, Sheriff asked for executive 
session, David Willbrant made the motion to go into executive session under non-
elected personal for fifteen minutes to include Justin and Ranai and to discuss 
employee performance Scott Zabokrtsky seconded the motion all in favor. After 
returning no action was taken. 

David reported having a zoom meeting with Pawnee Mental Health.  

David received a voice mail from Bill Bryant. Bill stopped in to invite the 
commissioners to the NBAF meeting. 

David Willbrant made the motion to go into executive session under non-elected 
personnel for thirty minutes to include the three commissioners and to discuss 
Application, Scott Zabokrtsky seconded the motion, all in favor. After returning, 
commissioners asked Diana to set up interviews. 

David Willbrant made the motion to adjourn at 10:09 AM, Scott Zabokrtsky seconded 
the motion, all in favor, motion carried.     

	  

           The next regular meeting will be Monday April 8, 2024. 



	 	  
	                                                                                 ________________________________________ 
	 	 	 	 	 	          Scott Zabokrtsky, Chairman 1st District 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
                                                                                       _____________________________________ 
	 	                                                              David Willbrant, 2nd District 

Attest: 

___________________________________           _____________________________________ 
Diana L Svanda, County Clerk                                    Raleigh Ordoyne, 3rd District 

                                                                                                  

	 	 	 	 	 	 	


